Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation District One announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: November 16, 2021, 4:30 p.m. – 6:00 p.m.
PLACE: Eastside Baptist Church, 6220 Golf Course Boulevard, Punta Gorda 33982
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, is holding a public information meeting to discuss the SR 31 Roundabout Project at CR 74/Bermont Road in Charlotte County, Florida. The meeting will be an open house format; no formal presentation will be made. Those attending the meeting will be able to view displays, ask questions, and discuss the work one-on-one with members of the project team.

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, is designing improvements to SR 31 at CR 74/Bermont Road in Charlotte County. The limits extend several hundred feet each way from the intersection. The proposed intersection improvement consists of designing a roundabout to improve overall safety, and enhance connectivity.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Zachary Tapp, PE, Project Manager - Consultant Support,
Atkins Global, Inc. on behalf of The Florida Department of Transportation by phone at (239)225-1988 or email Zachary.Zapp@dot.state.fl.us, District One, Southwest Area Office
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Cynthia Sykes, District One Title VI Coordinator, at 1(863)519-2287 or by email at Cynthia.Sykes@dot.state.fl.us at least seven (7) days prior to the meeting. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Zachary Tapp, PE, Project Manager - Consultant Support,
Atkins Global, Inc. on behalf of The Florida Department of Transportation by phone at (239)225-1988 or email Zachary.Zapp@dot.state.fl.us.
